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Thank you, Mr President
New Zealand acknowledges Lesotho’s ongoing commitment to strengthening human rights and welcomes Lesotho’s efforts to ensure free and fair elections will be held in February 2015. In this context, we have been pleased to work with Lesotho and to share experiences on our shared Mixed Member Proportional electoral system and coalition government.

New Zealand commends Lesotho’s progress on gender equality, particularly through the representation of women in the political sphere. We recommend the Lesotho government undertake further steps to prevent gender-based violence and combat preventable maternal mortality and morbidity.
New Zealand welcomes Lesotho’s commitment to greater transparency and accountability through the fight against corruption. We recommend continuing support for agencies such as the Directorate on Corruption and Economic Offences, and the implementation of the National Anti-Corruption Strategy and Action Plan.

Finally, we recommend that Lesotho introduce a moratorium on the use of death penalty and work towards its abolition, including through ratification of the Second Optional Protocol to the International Convention on Civil and Political Rights. 

Thank you Mr President. 
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